# Fort Fairfield Town Council Monthly Meeting Council Chambers Wednesday, October 27, 2021 5:00 P.M.

#### I. Roll Call

Councilors: All Councilors are present.

Staff: Ms. Powers, Billie Jo Sharpe, Chief Cummings

Citizens: None

- II. Prayer
- III. Pledge to the Flag
- IV. Public Comment Period

Chief Cummings reported to Town Council that he now has a full roster of Police Officers and they are no longer relying on any outside coverage.

Mr. Kilcollins commented to Chief Cummings that he has had conversations with people that have had interactions with the Chief during a traffic stop, etc. and people have commented that the Chief has been very kind and professional.

### V. Library Roof Project

The Town of Fort Fairfield Library Roof Project was finally completed. The project started in December of 2018. The Librarian and Town Manager worked diligently to find a contractor to take on the job.

In order to make sure the Library does not deplete their reserve and building repair lines I am recommending Council allow us to take the payment from the following lines; Library Building and Repairs #E-01-02-40-35 \$6,000.00, Library Reserves #E-01-02-30-40 \$5,000.00, Administration Reserves #E-01-02-30-40 \$14,750.00.

Recommendation: Town Council approves the payment of the Town of Fort Fairfield Library Project be taken from the Library Building Repair, Library Reserve, and Administration Reserve accounts as stated above for the total amount of \$25,750.00.

Mr. Kilcollins made a motion that the Town Council approves the payment of the Town of Fort Fairfield Library Project be taken from the Library Building Repair, Library Reserve, and Administration Reserve accounts as stated above for the total amount of \$25,750.00.

Mr. Smith seconded.

Discussion: Ms. Powers stated that she did not want to deplete the library reserve line and Administration as the upcoming heating season with fuel prices and an aging heating system being unpredictable. The recent Grant the Ms.Gaenzel received for the library will replenish the Library reserve line.

Vote: All Affirmative.

# VI. Mission Broadband RFP Wrap-up

Mark Van Loan from Mission Broadband will be here to discuss their findings from the RFPs for Town Wide Broadband and to answer any questions Council may have regarding this presentation. Mr. Van Loan will also be sharing some ideas on Community Outreach for Council.

VII. Other

## VIII. Adjournment

Mr. Babin made a motion to adjourn.

Mrs. Libby seconded.

Vote: All Affirmative.

Council adjourned at 5:46 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Billie Jo Sharpe Council Secretary